

October 31, 2023

By US Mail

Steven R. Mitchell 112 N. Water Street Chestertown, MD 21620

Dear Mr. Mitchell:

Washington College is in receipt of your October 24, 2023 letter regarding its property known as the Chestertown Armory.

As recommended at the October 4, 2023 Chestertown Historic District Commission meeting, Washington College is in consultation with the Town of Chestertown regarding mold issues at the Armory. Any and all surveys of the Armory related to this or any other issue will be initiated exclusively in conjunction with the Town of Chestertown.

Please be advised that the Chestertown Armory is private property and any entry by any party onto the property without the express permission of Washington College, including your proposed entry on November 10, 2023, is a violation of Maryland law.

Sincerely,

Michael J. Sosulski,

President

cc: Mr. La

Mr. Lawrence DiRe, Town of Chestertown

Ms. Victoria W. Smith, Chestertown Historic District Commission